STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF GUINEA-BISSAU AT THE 35TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
                                    (24 January 2020, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Guinea-Bissau to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the Delegation for the presentation of their comprehensive national report.
2. Botswana notes Guinea-Bissau’s submission on her progress on the implementation of recommendations from the previous cycle. We particularly welcome reforms undertaken in the Judiciary as a means of improving access to justice and strengthening the important work done by the judicial system in line with our own previous recommendation. The construction of courts and judicial offices; strengthening of the Judicial Training Centre and; provision of legal aid is some of the positive developments resulting from these reforms.
3. We note with appreciation legislative measures, including laws related to the smuggling of migrants, money laundering and regulation on military justice.
4. Notwithstanding progress made, we note some challenges still remain and encourage Guinea Bissau to continue its efforts in the following recommendations:
i. Intensify efforts to finalise, adopt and implement legislative frameworks including draft laws on the code of civil status, Recovery of Assets from Crime and code of integrated child protection.
ii. Step up efforts to implement, as a matter of priority, the adopted six-point road map and the Conakry Agreement to ensure peace and stability.
4. We wish Guinea Bissau a successful review outcome.
     I thank you, Mr. President!
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